COUNTY HOSPITAL CAPITAL FUND
ANALYST: SAM PORTER

	
	
	2026-2027 Proposed
	
	2028-2029 Projected
	
	2030-2031 Projected

	Revenues
	
	$107,000,000
	
	$0
	
	$0

	Appropriations
	
	$107,000,000
	
	$0
	
	$0

	Major Revenue Sources: County Hospital Levy revenue, Harborview 2020 Proposition 1 Bond revenue, other related debt.



DESCRIPTION

This fund accounts for revenue to support capital projects at the County Hospital, Harborview Medical Center (HMC), not accounted for in the 2020 Harborview Proposition 1 Bond Fund or the annual Capital Improvement Project Fund. Revenue assumed for this fund in the 2026-2027 biennium includes HMC 2020 Prop 1 and the County Hospital Levy.

Harborview is a 413-bed hospital and Level 1 trauma center serving Washington, Alaska, Montana, and Idaho. The hospital is owned by King County, governed by the County-appointed Board of Trustees, and operated by the University of Washington. 

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed budget would make an appropriation of $107 million, of which $45 million is County Hospital Levy revenue,[footnoteRef:1] and $62 million of UTGO debt proceeds backed by the 2020 HMC Prop 1 levy. The only project proposed to be funded for 2026-2027 is to address parking. According to the transmittal, the requested appropriation will support the following components of the parking project on the Harborview Medical Center campus anticipated to be complete in 2027: [1:  $45 million represents approximately 2.5 cents of County Hospital Levy property tax annually in 2026 and 2027.] 

· Preliminary design - $20 million
· Final design - $25 million 
· Construction - $60 million
· Closeout - $2 million 

Transmitted the same week as the budget, Report 2025-RPT0106,[footnoteRef:2] responded to Ordinance 19956, Section 65, Proviso 2 requesting a Harborview Medical Center Parking Alternatives Analysis to mitigate the parking challenges generated by construction on Harborview Medical Center campus and provide for potential future growth. While the report discusses options, Executive staff indicate that the parking project has not yet been finalized. According to Executive staff the $107 million estimate is the projected cost of the Boren Garage rebuild but they continue to explore other options while "trying to balance the need with building parking quickly (to offset reductions related to demolition of View Park I) with the need to address a long-term parking shortage on the campus."  [2:  2025-RPT0106, DES/FMD-Harborview Medical Center Parking Alternatives Analysis, Ordinance 19956, Section 65, Proviso 2, https://mkcclegisearch.kingcounty.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=7684102&GUID=85B693B3-DEA2-4C46-A990-9D5D5F937395&Options=Advanced&Search= ] 


KEY ISSUES

ISSUE 1 – APPROPRIATING FULL AMOUNT WITHOUT A FULLY DEVELOPED PLAN

The proposed appropriation of $107 million is the projected cost of rebuilding the Boren Garage, but Executive staff indicate there are other options also under consideration. The Council may wish to appropriate a smaller amount of the requested funds until a more fully developed plan is in place for what project the Executive will undertake.  
